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George Abbot Bulletin 

Headteacher’s Message       20 December 2024 

All 

 

As we reach the end of the Autumn Term, we have an important goodbye to give. Mr Goulborn is leaving George 

Abbot to assume the Headship at Christs' College here in Guildford. He has given an enormous amount to our 

school and our students. He joined our team in September 2017 and has had real impact in his work. He has led de-

velopments in Teaching and Learning, mentored and coached many of our newer staff, overseen year groups, been 

our chief social media expert and been instrumental in getting us all onto Teams during those awful Covid months.  

 

More than that, Mr Goulborn is respected by all in our community and has helped to support positive futures for so many 

George Abbot students, past and present. I am proud that we have supported Mr Goulborn's development and success-

ful appointment to his new job. We wish him all the very best as he begins this new chapter. We will miss him and thank 

him, for everything. 

 

Our end of year assemblies, various celebration activities, Sixth Form ice skating and Christmas 

Concert have all brought this term to a positive conclusion. As ever, the Performing Arts team 

staged a superb showcase of music, dance and drama with their usual finesse. Our students shone 

brightly in their skill, energy and creativity. Thank you to all of our community who attended the 

Christmas Concert - it was good to see you. Thank you too, to all of our families who donated items 

for Mulberry House and the North Guildford Food Bank. Our Sixth Formers brought smiles and joy to 

residents at several local care homes when they visited to sing Christmas carols and bring some 

good cheer. These are important gifts of time and care that will make a big difference to those who 

need  our thoughts most in our community.  

 

 

A reminder that students return to school on Tuesday 7 January 2025. We look forward to seeing them all then, re-

freshed and reenergised. There are some useful winter resources signposted on the next page to support all of us with 

our wellbeing over the festive period. Until the new year, we sign off by sending you warmest festive wishes and hope 

that you manage a little rest amidst the merriment of the coming weeks. 

 

Kate Carriett 

Headteacher 

Photo by Kingsley C, Year 13 
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Notices 
Monday 6 January = INSET Day                        

Tuesday 7 January = Students return 

Whole School  Learning Partners Parent/Carer Bulletin 

Please click the link to view: https://heyzine.com/flip-book/a33878127f.html  

 

 Having a holiday clear out? It's coming around again - the George Abbot Preloved 

Clothes sale! 

If you are having a clear out over the winter break, please think of us and  bring any pre-

loved clothes, accessories and shoes to Elmslie reception in January.  

 

Date for your diary: our Preloved Clothes and Second hand Uniform Sale to be held on 

Thursday 3 April.   

 

The money we earn from these sales is spent on sustainability related actions or sus-

tainability enrichment opportunities in the school. 

 

 Sustainability Leaders Fundraising Bake Sale 

The super sustainability leaders baked and sold brownies and gingerbread last week, 

making an unprecedented £75, which will spent on flowers and herb beds for the Food 

and Nutrition classes. An enormous thank you to Mrs Furse and Mrs Clark who annually 

support this  initiative.  

 

 PSE Survey Feedback 

Earlier this half term we put out a short questionnaire to parents/carers about our RSE 

provision in George Abbot.  Thank you to everyone that responded.  As a result of this, 

some parents/carers requested to know more about what the specifics of we are 

teaching and when so we are pleased to send out a more comprehensive breakdown of 

the curriculum and links to sample lessons. Please click here to view.  

Supporting Charities 
The Student Leadership Team has voted the following charities to be the recipients of our main fundraising 

events: RAG Week, GabbotFest and the forthcoming Spring and Summer Term mufti days (21.3.25 and 

11.07.25). 

 

Sierra Leone Development and Relief Aid 

SLDARA is a charity which supports child development and community projects in Sierra Leone. They fund 

education as well as core health and sanitation facilities to try to give young people, in Sierra Leone, the best 

opportunities and start in life possible. 

 

Shooting Star Children's Hospices 

Shooting Star is a leading children’s hospice charity supporting over 700 children, and their families, through-

out Surrey and across 14  London boroughs. They are based partly in Guildford, with the Christopher’s facility 

located just outside Godalming. 

 

Show Racism the Red Card 

Show Racism the Red Card is the UK's leading anti-racism charity. They tackle racism in sport and society by 

recruiting influential sports players and personalities to become involved in their campaigning and to spread 

awareness. 

Winter Resources for Wellbeing 
Please visit the webpage below to access some resources to support regulation, connection and rest during 

the holidays: https://beaconhouse.org.uk/winter-resources/ 

https://heyzine.com/flip-book/a33878127f.html
https://georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/Parental-Consultation-RSE-2024-LED.pdf
https://beaconhouse.org.uk/winter-resources/
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Careers 

Careers in Law Seminar at RGS, Guildford—Wednesday 22 January 6.30pm-8.00pm 

The event will start with short presentations from the panel of speakers which includes a young solicitor, a 

corporate lawyer and a barrister. This will be followed by a Q & A session hosted by Peter Dunscombe Direc-

tor of Careers and Higher Education at the RGS. Students may submit questions in advance, and they will also 

have the chance to chat informally with the speakers afterwards. The seminar will run in the Auditorium in the 

New Building of RGS. We have 10 spaces available for George Abbot students, so if you are interested please 

contact us by 9am on Tuesday 14 January. Please email ceg@georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk. Great opportunity 

for meeting and networking with some local law companies and to discuss work experience placements. 

 

George Abbot cannot accept any responsibility for this event and there will be no member of George Abbot 

staff attending. All responsibility whilst at the event and arranging transport lies with the students/parent/

carers. 

Careers opportunities: https://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/careers-opportunities/ 

Apprenticeship opportunities: https://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/apprenticeship-opportunities/ 

Work Experience opportunities: https://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/work-experience/ 

Last minute present needed?  

Visual Arts 2025 Calendar for sale! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To celebrate the wonderful work of some of our KS3, GCSE and A-level Fine Art, Graphics, Photography and 

Textiles students, the Visual Arts department has created a professionally printed, limited edition, A4 colour 

calendar for 2025, which features our students’ work.  

 

Please help us to raise money for the school by purchasing a calendar for £5 on WisePay.  

https://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/careers-opportunities/
https://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/apprenticeship-opportunities/
https://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/work-experience/
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Online Safety Tips and Resources  
Please click the images below to view.  

Extra-curricular Sport—Spring Term 

https://georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/top-tips-for-safety-on-social-media-scaled.jpg
https://georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/safety-over-the-festive-season-scaled.jpg
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A member of Learning Partners Academy Trust 
A company limited by guarantee, registered in England & Wales, company number 08303773 

George Abbot School, Woodruff Avenue, Guildford, GU1 1XX 

01483 888000  -  www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk 

DSL: Mrs T Young - dsl@georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk 

 

Community Notices 

Please also see our wellbeing resources on the school website: 

https://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk/wellbeing/ 

Committed to promoting the welfare and safety of children 

http://www.georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:dsl@georgeabbot.surrey.sch.uk

